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FEBRUARY 15TH, 1941 THE KING'S HIGHWAY 
MINISTERS AND CHURCHES 

He that goeth forth and weepeth bearing precious 

seed shall doubtless come again with rejoicing, 
pringing his sheaves with him.—Psa. 126-6. 

In the last issue of the Highway we stated 

that the new missionary born to Rev. E. A. M. 

Keirstead and Mrs. Keirstead in Africa was a 

girl. And our attention since has been called 

to the fact that we had made an error in that 

statement, for the new missionary is a boy, 

Kenneth Eugene. We are sorry for this blun- 

der and humbly apologize to all womankind 

for saying he was a girl, when it was only a 

boy.— Editor. 

The editor of the King’s Highway preached 

at Fredericton on Sunday evening, Feb. 2nd, 

to a good congregation, also spoke at the 

Sunday school on the subject of temperance, 

and at the Young People’s Meeting on Friday 

night. Brother Trafton, the pastor, was just 

recovering from a cold. The interest is good 

in Fredericton church. There were over thirty 

out to the young people’s meeting on Friday 

night, Feb. 7th. 
Rev. H. C. Mullen, of Hartland, was called 

to Havelock because of his mother’s :llness. 

Rev. Thomas Gordon, of Deerfield, N. S., sup- 

plied for Brother Mullen on Sunday, Feb. 2nd, 

and Rev. H. S. Dow supplied on the following 

Sunday. We enjoyed very much the privilege 

of preaching to the people at Lower Brighton, 

Victoria and Hartland, where we had served 

as pastor for ten years. 

Rev. G. A. Rogers, of Port Maitland, writes 

that the revival is on at Port Maitland. He 

says that Rev. G. A. Delong is giving them 

wonderful messages, and souls are getting 

saved. They had a gracious victory Sunday 
night and the meetings are continuing, He 

also wishes to say that he is resigning as 

pastor of that circuit and is ready to follow 

where the Lord leads. Rev. B. C. and Mrs. 

Cochrane are at Beals, Maine, in meetings; 

will be there until Feb. 23rd. 

Rev. E. R. Watson, of Meductic, writes: We 

have all had the cold but are well on the way 

to recovery again now. 

QUARTERLY MEETING 

The quarterly meeting of District No. 1 

will convene with the church at Woodstock, 

March 6-9. 

F. A. ANDERSON, 

Sect. 
Quarterly meeting of District No. 2 will be 

held with the Church at Moncton, N. B., Feb. 

27th to March 2nd. Let us plan for a good 

meeting. H. M. KIMBALL 

FOREIGN MISSION FUND 

Woodstock INF, Baaad. ala. alii 8: $ 6.44 

Aifriendy foe Mrs Bi AMIE. Qlad42.380 1.00 

A brother for Chas. Sanders—native 
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Rev. S. G. Hilyard, native worker........ 2.00 

Merger [Sebboadd. Sundssta. (BRIAR. aa. 15.00 

REV. L. T SABINE, 

Woodstock, N B., 
Treasurer 

PERSONALS 

We were very sorry to hear of the sudden 

passing of Mr. C. S. Ingraham. We had a letter 

from Brother Ingraham about New Years 

time. He said he had been quite sick, but ex- 

pected to go back teaching again at the open- 

ing of the new term. He was living at Elgin, 

N. B., where he was principal of the school. 

We have not heard the particulars of his 

death or funeral, except that the body was 

taken to New York for burial where two of 
his sisters lived. 

The Church at Saint John has lost another 

valuable member by the death of Miss Effie 

How, daughter of the late Rev. W. W. Howe, 

and Mrs. How, who lives in Saint John. The 

obituary will appear later. 

We heard recently that Mr. Nelson Baker, 

of British Columbia, whom some of our older 

people will remember, has passed away. Mr. 

Baker was a cousin of the late Rev. S. A. 

Baker, and brother of Mrs. Diadama McLeod, 

who now lives in Long Beach, California. They 

all used to live in Woodstock, N. B. We believe 

that our good sister, Mrs. McLeod, is now 

97 years old, and is quite well. We had a nice 

letter from her not so long ago. Her daughter, 

Anna, who has been a missionary in Japan 

over 30 years, has recently come home to her 

mother in California. 

Mr. Charles Goodspeed, of South Devon, 

N. B., celebrated his 84th birthday on Feb. 

11th. He is in good health, and enjoying sal- 

vation. 

Mrs. Alvin Perry, of Port Maitland, N. S,, 

is visiting relatives and friends in Saint John, 

Fredericton and Woodstock. 

Private Loc. Hubert MacGeorge, who is 

stationed at Partridge Island, Saint John, 

spent the week end, Feb. 1st to 3rd, at his 

home in Fredericton. 

A CORRECTION 

In an obituary of “Millard Davis,” which 

appeared in the last issue of the King’s High- 

way, and sent in by Rev. H. S. Wilson, it reads 

that “interment was in the Indian cemetery.” 

It should read in the Indian River cemetery. 

We are very sorry for this blunder, and hum- 

bly apologize to the pastor and relatives and 

friends of the deceased. H. S. DOW 

NOTICE 

Friends of the Foreign Missionary work, 

we call your attention again to our needs at 

this time. Soon we must send salaries to our 

workers in Africa, and to do so we must have 

more money. Will you all kindly help us what 

you can. 

Quite a number of people are behind on 

their pledges, some as far back as 1935. This 

ought not to be so. If you cannot send in the 

full amount of your pledge, send in what you 

can, 
We can only pay our missionaries if you 

send it in.We know the year generally has 

been hard financially for a good many, and 

we appreciate all you have given. Now at this 

time if a goodly number of people would 

forward something, no doubt altogether we 

would have sufficient. Can we count on YOU? 

Thank you! 

Treasurer 

OBITUARY 
“Blessed are the dead which die in the Lord.”— 

Revelation 14-13. 

Bliss Heywood 

Bliss Heywood, son of Will and Mrs. Hey- 

wood, of Victoria, N. B., passed away at his 

home on Friday, Feb. 7th, after a lingering 

illness of several years. He was 25 years of 

age and was confined to his bed several years. 

Bliss was converted when a small boy and 

was baptized when in his teens by Rev. H. S. 

Dow, who was his pastor at that time. He is 

survived by his parents and four brothers and 

two sisters. The funeral service was held in 

the church after prayers at the home at Vic- 

toria on Saturday afternoon, Feb. 9th. Rev. 

H. C. Mullen, the pastor, being absent, Rev. 
H. S. Dow officiated. Interment was made in 

the cemetery at Victoria. 

Julia Ann Scott 

The death of Mrs. Julia Ann Scott took 

place at her home, 322 Argyle St., Fredericton, 
N. B., Sunda ymorning, January 26th. She 
was 88 years of age, and had been in failing 
health for 2 years. Her husband. Joel S. 
Scott, predeceased her several years. She is 
survived by a son, Berry Scott, of Calais, Me., 
and a sister, Mrs. Charles Niles, of Frederic- 
ton, N. B,, and a large circle of other relatives. 
The funeral was held from her late home 
Wednesday, Jan. 29th, at 2 o'clock p. m., Rev. 
P. J. Trafton officiating. Interment took place 
in Rural Cemetery. There were several floral 
tributes. 

The deceased was of kindly disposition and 
a regular attendant at the church of her 
choice while health permitted. We extend 

sympathy to the bereaved ones. 

HOME MISSION FUND 

Mrs. Ella Sipprell—pledge......cocovvusemeivenmne $ 5.00 
Mss. Walter, M. Steeves;. Lb iar Hol 5.00 
Misa CRUE EGH FRAN, ie A TUE HSE 10.00 
Nop BUA Bigg SLC TT Ca TE 80 LEIS 1.00 
Miss Mary Minue—pledge.......................... 10.00 
We are glad for your response to this fund. 

We are trusting that mauy others will re- 
spond soon. Thanks.. 

P. J, TRAFTON, 
Treasurer 

SUPPLEMENTARY FUND 

Beil Bh1SoWildong..adi..ned. sidas sais. a $1.00 
MistaViidna: IViley. aids .c 0h. sad aoa. sod toms 1.00 
Mors: wHadr yi 000K as ilb. cod nclod Gteiikini 1.00 
Mash Joseph SaundBes. io. slamiio. i. adn. as .50 
MessBhreyiLandersat. sonoma mis bagi 50; 
To these kind friends who contribute to this 

fund we say a hearty thank you and the Lord 
bless you all, and all who have sent in their 
renewals also. And we wish that many others 
who are in arrears would do likewise. 

EDITOR 

A visitor of Coleridge argued strongly 
against the religious instruction of the young 
and declared his own determination not to 
“prejudice” his children in favor of any form 
of religion, but to allow them at maturity to 
choose for themselves. 

The answer of Coleridge was pertinent and 
sound. “Why prejudice a garden in favor of 
flowers and fruit? Why not let the clods 
choose for themselves between cockleburs and 
strawberries ?”"—Presbyterian Record. 


